## **CPA**

## Practice Advisor

Hello. It looks like you're using an ad blocker that may prevent our website from working properly. To receive the best experience possible, please make sure any blockers are switched off and refresh the page.

If you have any questions or need help you can email us

other services, with more on the way.

Jason Bramwell • Oct. 27, 2022



Whether you are a taxpayer or a tax professional, getting a question answered by an IRS representative over the phone has been an absolute nightmare in recent years, as a staff shortage at the agency has resulted in hold times averaging up to 23 minutes. And that is *if* your calls to the IRS get answered—of the 282 million telephone calls the agency received in 2021, approximately 32 million, or 11%, were answered.

But help is on the way.

The IRS announced on Oct. 27 that it has hired 4,000 new customer service

Hello. It looks like you're using an ad blocker that may prevent our website from working properly. To receive the best experience possible, please make sure any blockers are switched off and refresh the page.

If you have any questions or need help you can email us

The IRS also will receive a boost to its budget of \$80 billion over the next 10 years thanks to the Inflation Reduction Act, which was passed by Congress in August. That funding will be used to hire more agents and update the agency's antiquated technology.

"The IRS is fully committed to providing the best service possible, and we are moving quickly to use new funding to help taxpayers during the busy tax season," outgoing IRS Commissioner Charles Rettig said in a written statement. "Our phone lines have been simply overwhelmed during the pandemic, and we have been unable to provide the help that IRS employees want to give and that the nation's taxpayers deserve. But help is on the way for taxpayers. As the newly hired employees are trained and move online in 2023, we will have more assistors on the phone than any time in recent history."

The customer service representatives being hired are in various stages of being onboarded, the IRS noted. They will receive several weeks of training to help serve people and improve the taxpayer experience. The training will cover a wide range of issues, including technical account management issues and understanding and respecting taxpayer rights.

The goal, according to the IRS, is to add another 1,000 customer service representatives by the end of the calendar year, bringing the total of new hires in this area to 5,000.

Many of the new employees will be ready for the start of the 2023 tax season, and others will join as their training is completed in the following weeks. Almost all of their training will be completed by Presidents' Day 2023 (Feb. 20), which is traditionally the period when the IRS sees the highest phone volumes. The IRS

anticipates phones will be answered at a much higher pace during the 2023 filing

Hello. It looks like you're using an ad blocker that may prevent our website from working properly. To receive the best experience possible, please make sure any blockers are switched off and refresh the page.

If you have any questions or need help you can email us

phone and in-person. IRS employees look forward to providing better service in the near future."

In addition to the phone help, the IRS is also working to hire additional people throughout the agency, including in information technology and compliance.

"IRS employees make a difference for our nation, and we're excited that we can add more people to serve taxpayers and support the critical work of tax administration," Rettig said. "Positions will be open across the country in coming weeks and months, and we encourage potential candidates to visit USAjobs.gov to look for opportunities."

IRS • Staffing • Taxes

CPA Practice Advisor is registered with the National Association of State Boards of Accountancy (NASBA) as a sponsor of continuing professional education on the National Registry of CPE Sponsors.

© 2024 Firmworks, LLC. All rights reserved